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According to Chapter 1.9 of "The European Agreement concerning the International Carriage of 
Dangerous Goods by Road" (ADR) a contracting party may apply certain additional provisions 
not included in the Agreement. Such additional provisions may include restrictions concerning 
vehicles using tunnels. 
 
A contracting party, which lay down these kinds of provisions, has to notify the Secretariat of the 
United Nations Economic Commission for Europe. 
 
The Danish Ministry of Justice hereby notifies the Secretariat that it has been decided in Den-
mark to impose the following restrictions on transport units using the tunnel part of the Øresund 
link connecting Kastrup (Copenhagen) in Denmark with Lernacken (Malmö) in Sweden: 
 

- Transport units which have to be marked in accordance with Chapter 5.3 of ADR may 
only pass between 23.00 and 06.00 o'clock; 

 
- The carried quantity of explosive substances and articles of Class 1, Division 1.1 and 1.5, 

must not exceed 1 000 kg net mass of explosive substance per transport unit. 
 
The restrictions will enter into force on the 7. April 2004. 
 
The Ministry of Justice request that the Secretariat acknowledge receipt of this letter. 
 

Yours sincerely 


